
CORINTH PLANNING BOARD MEETING 

JANUARY 13,2021 

 

The Planning Board meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman James Connolly. 

Members in attendance were James Connolly, Bill Molloy and Joshua Campbell. 

Also in attendance were Rodney Kelshaw- Managing Partner of Flycatcher, LLC representing 

Hornbeam Solar/One Energy Solar Development. 

Attending remotely was Steve Griffith-One Energy Solar Development. 

Hunter Billings-property owner. 

 

Rodney Kelshaw presented the scope of the project, adding details about size of project, total 

acreage of property involved, type of solar panels involved, fence and agriculture to be used in 

the project. 

There was discussion between the Planning Board, Mr. Kelshaw and Mr. Griffith concerning a 

number of topics connected to the proposed project. 

The Planning Board and Mr. Kelshaw reviewed the appropriate sections of the Site Plan Review 

to confirm that the application was in compliance. 

It was determined that the application was complete.   

Mr Billings spoke briefly about his experience in the field of energy, his and his wife's support of 

the proposed project and the benefits to the Corinth Community. 

The Planning Board scheduled the next meeting along with a site visit for February 10, 2021. 

The site visit will occur at 120 Ridge Road, Corinth, at 5:00 pm with the PB, the project 

representatives, and the abutters and Corinth residents that wish to be present. 

Mr. Billings and Mr. Kelshaw will notify the abutters of the site visit, and the public meeting that 

will follow, after a recess, at the Conference Room at the Corinth Town Office, to start at 7:00 

pm.  

Bill Molloy made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Joshua Campbell seconded the motion, and 

the motion carried unanimously. Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm. 

 

Respectively submitted,  

 


